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MINUTES OF THE ERCOT WHOLESALE MARKET SUBCOMMITTEE (WMS) MEETING

ERCOT Austin Office

Austin, Texas
January 10, 2003
Vice Chair Bob Helton called the meeting to order on January 10, 2003 at 9:50 a.m.  
Attendance:
	Morter, Wayne
	AEN
	Member

	Ross, Richard
	AEP
	Member (via teleconference)

	Helton, Bob
	American National Power
	Member/Chair

	Twiggs, Thane
	APX
	Guest

	Helpert, Billy
	Brazos Electric Cooperative
	Member

	Hancock, Tom
	Bryan Texas Utilities
	Member

	Pieniazek, Adrian
	CenterPoint
	Member

	Ochsner, Preston
	Constellation NewEnergy
	Member

	Brown, Jeff
	Coral Power
	Member

	Hughes, Hal
	Covington Consulting
	Guest

	Jones, Dan
	CPS
	Member

	Maldonado, Eliezer
	Dow
	Member

	Coon, Patrick
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Deller, Art
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Galvin, Jim
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Grimm, Larry
	ERCOT 
	Staff

	Li, Young
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Mickey, Joel
	ERCOT
	Staff

	Saathoff, Kent
	ERCOT 
	Staff

	Cunningham, Mike
	Exelon
	Member (via teleconference)

	Moss, Steven
	First Choice Power
	Member

	Garza, Beth
	FPL Energy
	Guest

	Messerschmidt, Paul
	Frontera
	Member

	Singleton, Gary
	Garland
	Member

	Lane, Terry
	Green Mountain Energy
	Member

	Belk, Brad
	LCRA
	Member/Vice Chair

	Reid, Walter
	LCRA
	Guest

	Brocato, Thomas
	OPUC
	Guest

	Carlson, Trent
	Reliant 
	Member

	Rucker, Rick
	Republic Power
	Guest

	Rowley, Mike
	Rowley Consulting
	Guest

	Smith, Mark
	SMI-Texas
	Member Representative (for Stanley)

	Blevins, Phillip
	STEC
	Member Representative (for Troell)

	Smith, Kevin
	Tenaska
	Member

	Lozano, Rafael
	Texas Independent Energy
	Member

	Seymour, Cesar
	Tractebel Energy
	Guest

	Ward, Jerry
	TXU
	Member/CMWG Chair

	Curry, Mike
	UBS Warburg Energy
	Guest

	Davis, Sam
	Utility Choice Electric
	Member


Election of WMS Chair and Vice Chair for 2003
Bob Helton noted that a WMS Chair and Vice Chair needed to be elected for 2003.  The floor was opened to nominations for Chair.
· Jeff Brown nominated Bob Helton.
· Gary Singleton nominated Brad Belk.
Bob Helton was elected as WMS Chair for 2003.

The floor was then opened to nominations for Vice-Chair.

· Gary Singleton nominated Brad Belk.
· Terry Lane nominated Preston Ochsner.
· Trent Carlson nominated Richard Ross.
 Brad Belk was elected as WMS Vice-Chair for 2003.

Approval of December 9, 2002 WMS Meeting Minutes
A motion was made by Preston Ochsner and seconded by Eliezer Maldonado to approve the draft December 9, 2002 WMS Meeting Minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by a unanimous voice vote.  
Market Update After Relaxed Balanced Schedules (RBS)
Kent Saathoff provided an update related to operations since implementation of Relaxed Balanced Schedules (RBS) on November 1st.  To date, there have not been any significant changes in scheduling or operations since RBS was implemented.  Nothing out of the ordinary has occurred and no problems have been encountered.

ERCOT Board Report
Bob Helton reported on the activities of the Board.  The Board met on December 17th in conjunction with the ERCOT Annual Meeting.  The Board elected Mike Greene as Chair and Bob Manning as Vice Chair for 2003.

The Board discussed RMR Agreement issues.  The Board’s RMR Working Group reported that the Board’s role should be in establishing procedures and criteria for RMR Agreements and concluded that the Board should not take action on RMR Agreements.  The Board also discussed issues regarding the selection of a Default QSE for 2003.  ERCOT reported that two entities had responded to ERCOT’s RFP for Default QSE services, but neither of the entities’ proposals was completely responsive to the RFP.  The Board authorized ERCOT Staff to negotiate and execute a contract with one of the two bidders for approximately 90 days with the understanding that, under such a contract, the costs associated with a defaulting LSE would be uplifted to the Market as UFE.  

The Board approved PRRs 359, 372, and 373.  The Board remanded PRR 357 (Revise Market Solution Definition) back to the TAC to address concerns with some of the language.  PRR 342 (AS Simultaneous Selection) was remanded back to the TAC for further revision and prioritization.  The Board also remanded PRR 370 (RMR Contract Process) back to the TAC to remove any requirements of Board approval and to add the RMR Agreement checklist proposed by ERCOT.  

For details, the draft minutes of the December 17, 2002 ERCOT Board Meeting are, or will be, posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next Board Meeting (two day retreat) is scheduled for January 21st and 22nd at the John Newcomb Tennis Ranch in New Braunfels, Texas.          

Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Report

Bob Helton reported on the January 9th TAC Meeting.  The TAC elected Beth Garza as Chair and Clayton Greer as Vice Chair for 2003.  
The TAC discussed a transparency issue where there is a desire for ERCOT to provide a usage data extract that will show, for each ESI ID, whether it is being settled on estimated or actual usage.  The TAC approved a motion to recommend that upon Board approval that 1) Further true-up resettlements for 2002 will be suspended and 2) True-up resettlement (starting with January 1, 2002) will resume when adequate accuracy can be assured (as developed by the RMS and approved by the TAC) and 45 days after SCR 727 (ESI ID Service History Usage Extracts) has been implemented.  Every effort will be made to resume true-ups by April 1, 2003.  Progress toward completion criteria will be reviewed at each RMS Meeting and reported to the TAC and the Board monthly.  If the April 1, 2003 date cannot be met, the Board shall be advised and a revised target resumption date shall be given.  The TAC also approved SCR 727 with a priority of 1.1.  Jim Galvin noted that ERCOT should be back to six months after trade day True-Up Settlements by the end of 2003 if true-ups resume on April 1st.  Richard Ross noted that the functionality provided in SCR 727 also should apply to NOIEs.  A separate SCR would be required to implement this functionality for NOIEs.  Richard Ross will take the lead on developing a new SCR to implement this functionality.  This issue will be discussed in more detail at the February 19th WMS Meeting.  It was reported that 535,785 Switches and 1,443,193 Move-Ins were completed in 2002.

The TAC approved PRRs 342, 370 (as amended by the TAC), 361, 367, and 368.  The TAC directed the WMS to develop a recommendation for “X” in Section 4.4.11 of PRR 342 for TAC action at its March meeting.  This issue will be addressed at the February 19th WMS Meeting.  It was noted that this PRR will not prevent price reversals and it was suggested that the value of “X” be as low as possible. Bob Helton will discuss with Julie Gauldin at the PUCT.  Helton also reviewed the language changes to PRR 370 that were made and approved by the TAC.  
The TAC approved SMOGRR 2002-3 and OGRR 123.  OGRR 123 is now in effect after TAC approval.
For details, the TAC Meeting Minutes are posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next TAC Meeting is scheduled for February 6th.  
Protocol Revisions Subcommittee (PRS) Report
Brad Belk briefly reported on the activities of the PRS.  The PRS met on December 20th.  The PRS approved PRRs 342, 370, 361, 367, and 368.  Belk reviewed the status of pending PRRs (281, 293, 320, 340, 356, 357, 358, 362, and 371).  
For details, the draft meeting minutes are, or will be, posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next PRS Meeting is scheduled for January 17th.  
Retail Market Subcommittee (RMS) Report
Bob Helton asked for a volunteer to monitor the RMS and report back to the WMS.  Sam Davis agreed to be the WMS liaison to the RMS.  

For details, the draft meeting minutes are posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next RMS Meeting is scheduled for January 15th.   

Reliability and Operations Subcommittee (ROS) Report
Bob Helton agreed to be the WMS liaison to the ROS for now.  

For details, the draft meeting minutes are posted on the ERCOT Web Site.  The next ROS Meeting is scheduled for January 15th.
Congestion Management Working Group (CMWG) Report 
Jerry Ward reported on the activities of the CMWG.  The CMWG is continuing to address the local congestion issue in the McCamey Area and met last on December 6th.  A recommendation for a mechanism to control the cost and socialization of these costs with emphasis on Market based solutions is being developed.  Ward reviewed some of the details based on what the CMWG has discussed to date. There is not unanimous agreement on a specific recommendation at this point.  Ward noted that a draft PRR would be drafted, possibly in time for the January 24th CMWG Meeting.  Ward noted that the CMWG might expand its review beyond the McCamey Area.  This issue will be discussed in greater detail at the February 3rd WMS Meeting.    
The next CMWG Meeting is scheduled for January 24th.  
Parallel Decoupled Solution (PDS) & Simultaneous Market Clearing (SMC)
Joel Mickey discussed several issues and potential Market improvement solutions (see Attachment).  White Papers will be distributed to the WMS for review and comments.  Mickey discussed several concepts and which methodology, PDS or SMC, would fix each issue.    
Mickey will provide more details/clarifications and several scenarios at the February 3rd WMS Meeting.  
Demand-Side Response Working Group (DSRWG) Report
Bob Helton reported that a chair for the DSRWG for 2003 was needed.  Mark Smith agreed to Chair the DSRWG in 2003.  Smith will provide an update at the next WMS Meeting.  Helton asked that the DSRWG develop a list of deliverables together with a timetable for delivering each.    

Wholesale Products Ad Hoc Task Force Report
A task force meeting has been scheduled for January 20th.

Wholesale Code of Conduct Ad Hoc Task Force Report
Bob Helton reported on the activities of the task force.  It has been proposed that a mechanism be developed that would provide the ability to respond to questions and determine if a Protocol was or was not consistent or would need to be referred to a subcommittee for investigation and a recommendation.  
The task force has scheduled its final meeting on January 29th to finalize the report.  The WMS will discuss the task force’s final report at its February 3rd meeting.   
WMS Priorities for 2003
Bob Helton noted that a list of issues to be addressed in 2003 by the WMS should be developed.  The working groups will be given more specific direction and clarification as to what is expected from them.  Better defined deadlines for deliverables will also be given to the working groups.  The PUCT MOD might also be invited to periodically report on their issues to the WMS.  It was suggested that more issues be addressed by the WMS instead of the working groups, primarily issues that might be given to the QSE Project Managers Working Group and CMWG.  

The WMS briefly discussed the status of the Market Solution review and determination.  The ERCOT System sent false Market Solution flags for Local Balancing Energy Service for some intervals starting on May 6, 2002.  A fix was placed into the production system.  ERCOT agreed to discuss details at the February 19th WMS Meeting.
ERCOT was also asked to discuss network modeling issues related to deployments and the problems encountered.    

Helton discussed the need for an action item list and asked that issues be forwarded to the WMS that could be reviewed, prioritized, and placed on such a list.  
Future Regularly Scheduled WMS Meetings

	February 19th    
	May 21st  
	August 20th  
	November 19th 

	March 19th 
	June 18th 
	September 17th  
	December 17th 

	April 16th 
	July 16th  
	October 22nd 
	


A special WMS Meeting was scheduled for February 3rd to discuss the following topics:
· Local Congestion in the McCamey Area

· Wholesale Code of Conduct

· Market Improvement Solutions
Material related to the local congestion issue in the McCamey Area and Market Improvement Solutions should be distributed to the WMS by no later than January 28th.
The next WMS Meeting is scheduled for February 3, 2003 from 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. to be held at the ERCOT Austin Office.   

There being no further business, the WMS Meeting was adjourned by Bob Helton at 12:10 p.m. on January 10, 2003.  
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